

MIDDLEWICH HIGH SCHOOL HEIDI THURLAND BA (HONS 1ST CLASS) NPQH HEADTEACHER

28th June 2021

Increasing Rate of Delta Variant in Cheshire East

Dear Parents, Carers and Families,

At Middlewich High School the occurrence of COVID-19 within our school remains very low and is a testament to careful management at home, twice weekly LFT testing and our observance of our very detailed COVID-19 risk assessment in school.

However, we are left in a position where we must ask year groups on identified days to work at home using Google classroom. This is due to a number of our staff being absent and having to isolate themselves with their families. This structure will allow for our school to carefully manage the situation. The priority as always is to keep our students and staff safe.

Year Group	Day required to stay at home to learn
9	Tuesday 29th June
8	Wednesday 30th June
10	Thursday 1st July
7	Friday 2nd July

- Students will work at home and their learning will be set on google classroom.
- They are required to register at 8.40am with their tutors via google meet and also at the start of their afternoon form time relevant to their year group (1pm -Yr 10/8 or 1.30pm- Yr 7/9).
- This registration time will be an opportunity for tutors* to update the students and for them to answer any questions students may have.
 - *Should a tutor be unavailable, students can email in via google mail.

I will continue to monitor the rates within Cheshire East and also how this directly affects our staffing levels at Middlewich High School. Please be advised that our local authority has been informed.

Thank you for your support and keep safe.

Best wishes

Mark Edwards







